Plymouth Engineering, Inc.

P.O. Box 46 - 30 Lower Detroit Road
Plymouth, Maine 04969

info@plymouthengineering.com
tel: (207) 257-2071 fax: (207) 257-2130

July 21,2017 Job #: 17145

Snap Space Solutions
55 Baker Blvd,
Brewer Maine 04412

Dear Mr. Cowperthwaite,

This letter references that structural integrity of the temporary rest room facility built for the waterfront
concerts. The trailer units have been modified from their original conditions to accommodate the new
doors. Based upon our experience reviewing the trailer modifications, as they are constructed in the shop,
structurally comply with the 2009 IBC required for these sites.

The structural modification to the containers consisted of
e Removing the side wall to allow access for (2) double wide doors and 1 single door.
e Cutting holes for the piping penetrations.

The pipe penetrations through the sidewall were no substantial enough to affect the overall structure of
the sidewall. The door openings had a metal tube frame installed around the perimeter and a hinged metal
doors were installed in these frames. The modifications to the container will not degrade the structural
capacity of the container to act as a building for the public.

If you have any questions or need any additional information please feel free to contact us.

Sincerely,

Keith Ewing, PE
Structural Engineer
N.E.H.
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